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See Page 4 for news of the  

New Beer Garden 

 

**ATTENTION ART & CRAFT PEOPLE** 

WE WANT YOUR WORK! 
 

If you create art or craft of any type, then get yourself organised for the South 

Arm Art & Craft Exhibition, on again in late July. 
 

The Exhibition will again raise much needed funds for Legacy (Tasmania) and 

celebrate the talent that lies on our Peninsula, often far too quietly! 
 

We‘re taking entries now so if you‘d like more information or an entry form, 

please contact any of us: 
 

Pam Larkins: Ph 6248 9852 or 0403 547 764, or e: pamorrie@optusnet.com.au  

Kerry Scambler: Ph 6248 9302 or 0407 875 460 or e: kerry@smsaccounting.com.au 

Cheryl Talbot: Ph 6248 9486 or 0432 373 678 or e chernoel@tadaust.org.au  

CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA DAY 
SUNDAY MARCH 6TH 

 

South Arm has a proud record of participation in Clean Up Australia Day so let‘s 

make 2011 a record breaking turnout. 
 

Once again the Meeting/Collection Point will be outside the RSL starting at 9.00am and going through 

till 12 noon. 

Come along:   
register on the day—or 

let Noela (6239 9172) know you will there  email noela.foxcroft@bigpond.com   or 

register on line  http://www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/South+Arm 

 

Australia Day  

at the RSL Club was a 

happy celebration 
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SAPRA NEWS 
 

BBQ facility on the oval: the 

new free BBQ facility has been 

finished on the oval, near the 

Hall so get those bangers sizzling!  Built with 

combined funds from SAPRA, Calverton Hall 

Committee and Clarence Council, all that re-

mains now is to landscape the area to add the 

finishing touch. 

     SAPRA and Coastcare, in consultation with 

the Council, are planning a native plant land-

scape with a barrier to block the view into the 

toilet block.   

     Please come and enjoy the facility and per-

haps a hit of cricket on the oval. 
 

Memorial seats: Don‘t they look great! 

SAPRA had customised artwork done of the 

pied oystercatchers so there may be a few more 

of these very aptly designed seats popping up! 
 

First Responders Group funds: a big thank 

you to the ―Ladies of South Arm‖ and others 

who donated over $1,000 late last year. The 

fantastic work our Responders do is much 

appreciated by all of us. 
 

Other projects and issues: we‘re working on 

a number of projects and issues and always 

welcome your feedback and suggestions. 

Please contact any SAPRA Committee mem-

ber or write to us c/- the South Arm Store. 

 

Parking over the Footpath  
in Blessington Street 

    A friendly reminder that it is illegal 

to block a footpath when parking your 

car.   

     Please, be considerate of the pedes-

trians (your friends and neighbours, old 

or young), who have to walk down the 

middle of the road when the footpath is 

blocked. 

     Council Inspectors and Tasmania 

Police will be visiting the area from 

time to time. 
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SAPRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 

Dot Kelly Pres  6239 9190 

Ian Calvert (Vice Pres)  0418 138 090 

Rae Calvert (Minutes Sec)  6239 9342 

Kerry Scambler (Treas)      6248 9302 
  kerry@smsaccounting.com.au 

Darryl Howlin  6239 9779 

Leah McDougall  6239 9101 

Lin Thorp MLC  6233 8309 

Richard Vaughan  6239 9739 

Sharyn Von Bertouch    0429 199 113 

Cremorne 2010 Community 

Christmas Party 
 

The Big Man in Red was there, the carols in 

tune, the BBQ delicious, the band fabulous 

and raffle won – a fantastic day (despite a 

little rain at the start). Thanks to the 

combined effort of the Bowls Club, 

Cremorne Community Group and Cremorne 

Play Group for the day and all the 

individuals and businesses for their 

assistance and donations (too many to list – 

but our sincere thanks). Plans are already 

underway for this year‘s event – look out for 

notices in the store if you want to be 

involved. 

 

Avenue of Red Flowering  Gums 
 

Some of these have been growing really 

well, perhaps it‘s because you are watering 

them, or perhaps because of the fortuitous 

rain we‘ve had. 
 

None-the-less, please remember that these 

newly planted trees will need more than an 

‗eye on them‘, they‘ll need water.   If we get 

those drying days of heat and wind, they‘ll 

need to have a couple of litres at least once a 

week. 

 

Next planting will be in Autumn. 
 

R Vaughan,    6239 9739 

South Arm Coastcare 
 

South Arm Coastcare, 

with SAPRA and 

probably the Garden 

Club will be landscaping 

near the new BBQ 

shelter on the edge of Calverton Oval.   

 

Opossum Bay will be removing 

weeds and concentrating on 

improving Arm End.     The PWS are 

hopeful  that this will be the year that 

Arm End is officially transferred to 

them (from Crown Land) and they 

can start improving the area.  The 

Draft Management Plan that was 

issued late last year will be tweaked 

and a working Management Plan 

issued. 

 

In 2011 South Arm and Opossum Bay 

groups will also be involved with the 

school in some revegetation at Arm 

End. 
 

The first meetings for 2011 will be for 

Clean Up Australia Day.  Meeting 

dates, times and contacts are on the 

back page.   

 

 

Church Gardening 
On the first Monday of each month a 

few people get together to try and 

keep the churchyard looking tidy. We 

urgently need a few more helpers! IF 

you can spare  ½ hour or more 

between 9am and noon on these days, 

we would love to see you. Nothing 

daunting, just pruning, raking, 

weeding etc. Hope to see you! 

 

Jane Beavan   6239 9244 

Newsletter closing dates: 
 

Feb 2  Mar 16  Apr 27 

June 8  July 20  Aug 31 

Oct 12  Nov 23 

 

Delivery will be approx 14 days later 

 

Send to:      

   raecalvert@gotalk.net.au for content,  and  

    kerry@smsaccounting.com.au for  

 advertising 

For all emergencies ALWAYS CALL 000  

do NOT call members of the First Responders or Fire Brigade.  

This could result in unnecessary delays and stress for all. 



    Rev. Joseph Tice Gellibrand (b) 1826 

Hobart Town also listed as farmer owning  

house and land at South Arm 1866; Joseph 

married Salina Evans 26th December 1849. 

Before departing for New Zealand in 

March 1876 they adopted Elizabeth 

Winspear she was then 28 years old. 

(Reasons unknown) She became known as 

Elizabeth Winspear Gellibrand and married 

Arthur Crapp in Auckland New Zealand on 

28th February 1878.  Elizabeth‘s sister 

Hannah (b) 1850 married George James 

Morrisby 21st July 1877; she died on the 

19th August 1877. 
 

When Joseph Gellibrand went to New 

Zealand George Gellibrand took over the 

farm known as ‖Winspears‖  followed by 

his son Reginald Gellibrand who was then 

living at ―Terra Linna‖. When I view all 

the family links, the name Winspear 

appears as the second name to many of the 

children born to these families in 

Tasmania. I would appreciate any 

information anyone has to offer about Mrs. 

Winspear when she was operating the farm 

1852-1866. 
 

Maurice Potter.    

maurice.potter@bigpond.com 
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Watson, Winspear & 

Gellibrand Families.  
 

I have finally been able to 

establish the connection 

between these farming 

families at South Arm.  Also 

how the farm name  

‗Winspears‖ at Half moon 

Bay occurred. 
 

      William Watson living in England married 

Elizabeth (nee Hill) on 23rd December 1811. 

They raised four children John, Martha, 

Thomas and Hannah.  William Watson, 

accompanied by his wife two sons and two 

daughters, came from the town of Whitby, 

Yorkshire UK, on the ship ―Harvey‖ under 

Captain Peache in 1825. The voyage out was 

very long, around 11 months, due to very poor 

weather. On arrival Mr. Watson received a 

grant of land from Governor Arthur on the 11th 

June 1825. Unfortunately he died some years 

after their arrival and was buried in St. David's 

Cemetery.  

      John Edwin Watson inherited the farm; he 

was married some time later to Amelia Alomes 

the daughter of Robert and Elizabeth Alomes 

(nee Bellett). Robert Alomes was a sergeant of 

marines under Colonel David Collins. Mrs. 

William Watson and family returned to 

England. Martha and Thomas both stayed in 

England for some time, leaving the son John 

Watson to manage the farm at Muddy Plains.  

      On returning from England Hannah married 

Christopher Calvert. Martha Watson married 

William Winspear at Danby in Cleveland, 

Yorkshire 8th June 1847. They had four 

children, Elizabeth, (b) 1848, Watson (b) 1849, 

Hannah (b) 1850 and William (b) 1852. Martha 

& William Winspear with family sailed to 

Tasmania in 1852, William Winspear died on 

the voyage out 14th August 1852. It appears 

Martha Winspear started farming at South Arm 

with her very young family, the property being 

listed in the name of her eldest daughter 

Elizabeth in 1866 who was then only 16 years 

old. It is possible they received help from John 

Watson and the Gellibrand Families.  Mr 

Watson‘s widow, Elizabeth, lived to the age of 

86 and passed away November 29th 1877. 

 

St Barnabas Church 
On 29th January a Parish Service was 

held at Rokeby where people from all 

three centres joined together. This 

happens when there are five Sundays in 

a month. 

Normal Church Services are listed on 

page 8. 

 

Bible Discussion Group 
Our first meeting this year will be at 

10.30 on 18th February at 3218 Main 

Road. New people always welcome. 

We have lots of interesting discussions 

Jane  6239 9244 

New BBQ at 

South Arm 
 

Celebrate 
 

The Council, with 

financial support from the Hall 

Committee and SAPRA, has 

put in a new ―you beaut - gee 

whizz‖ 2 plate electric BBQ 

under a shelter at the South 

Arm Oval. 

 

To celebrate this great new 

addition, bring your family and 

friends along to the oval for a 

community get-together  
 

 SUNDAY MARCH 13. 
 

The hall, oval and tennis court  

will be open  

from 11am  

and there will be a  

FREE SAUSAGE SIZZLE  

between 12 and 1.   
 

Everyone‘s favourite, Maria, 

will be there to  provide some 

entertainment for the 

kids.   
 

Noela 6239 9172 
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New at the South Arm RSL 

& Community Club 
     Enjoy the great outdoors and a 

drink    

     with friends at the Club at the 

same  

      time 

The new beer garden at the Club is now 

complete with outdoor tables and bright 

umbrellas for shade. The wall around 

the area includes both slats and glass to 

ensure a breeze on the very warm days 

and some shelter from the sea breeze. 

     Family friendly with new play         

     equipment for the kids  

While you socialise with family and 

friends, the kids can all play together on 

the new equipment and burn their 

energy in time for their meal! 

     Meals 7 days a week and music on  

     Sundays 

Great food is available at the Club 

every night of the week and Sunday 

lunch time. Between Tony‘s great 

value, tasty meals and delicious 

Chinese take-away, there‘s always an 

option for those nights you want to eat 

out or do dinner take-away. 

     There‘s also  live music on Sunday 

afternoons between 2pm and 6pm with 

Happy Hour bar prices. 

      THANK YOU! 

A big thank you from the organisers of 

the recent fund-raiser at the Club for 

the flood appeals. The final tally is still 

being counted but it will certainly see a 

sizeable amount of money being 

directed to those most in need in flood-

ravaged areas. 

 

South Arm R.S.L. Market:  
     December 2010 we finished off the 

year with the big Christmas raffle prize 

being won by The Sub-Branch 

President‘s partner Linda.   

     We started the New Year with one 

of our favourite stall holders, Max the 

Carpet Man. winning the raffle prize.  

He took home a lovely belated  

Christmas present for his wife!  We are 

looking forward to seeing everyone at 

the Market in the future.  

Pam Larkins 

Outwit the Nits 
By John Bell, brought to you by South Arm 

Community Pharmacy 

   We are looking forward to another school 

year and statistics indicate that more than 20% 

of primary school students are likely to have 

head lice.   However, anyone with a head can 

catch head lice – regardless of age, sex, 

background or how clean your hair is.   

   Head lice are endemic in Australia.  They 

cannot jump or fly but they certainly get 

around; and they live their entire life (about a 

month or so) on the head of their host.  Their 

favourite hiding places are behind the ears and 

at the back of the neck.  Female lice lay their 

eggs (known as nits) close to the scalp, where 

they remain firmly stuck to the base of the hair 

shaft until they hatch in about a week‘s time.  

They feed exclusively on human blood; but 

unlike mosquitoes, it appears that head lice do 

not carry disease.  They can, however, cause 

severe itching and this can lead to scratching 

and skin infections. 

   Of course an itchy scalp may be due to many 

other causes – among them dandruff, psoriasis 

and seborrhoeic dermatitis.  So, before you 

start shampooing with insecticide, it‘s best to 

get an accurate diagnosis.   

   The good news is that if you or your children 

have head lice, there are simple, safe and 

effective strategies to send them on their way.  

Various shampoos, lotions, cream rinses and 

conditioners are available.  If live lice are 

found in the combings after treatment, it‘s 

possible that the head lice are resistant to the 

particular product, and the person should be 

retreated as soon as possible using a product 

from a different group.  Nevertheless, most 

treatment failures are due to inadequate time in 

contact with hair and scalp, inappropriate 

application methods, or the use of ineffective 

products.   

   Remember whatever head lice treatment you 

choose, a fine toothcomb is essential to get the 

nits out. 

   Despite symptoms of tickling, itching and 

scratching, head lice can sometimes be difficult 

to find.  The answer is to indulge in a little 

―detection combing‖. You apply to dry hair, 

enough hair conditioner to cover each hair from root to 

tip.  Starting at the scalp and working carefully in 

sections, you comb the conditioner through the hair 

with a special lice comb. 

   Head lice treatments can kill living lice, but they 

don‘t protect people from getting 

head lice. Regular inspection, and 

detection, and persistence and 

perseverance with an effective 

product used appropriately are the 

keys to success. Of course, it helps 

if you can convince all the parents 

of your children‘s classmates to put 

in place similar procedures. 

   For more information South Arm 

Community Pharmacy can provide 

you with a Head Lice fact card and 

are happy to discuss the best 

method of eradication for you. 

South Arm Fire Brigade 
     Even after all the rain over 

the last month or so it is still 

very dry in the district and we 

are approaching a period of 

high fire danger, so please take 

care with fires, don‘t toss cigarette ends 

out of car windows and, most importantly, 

if you need the Fire Brigade ring 000.  

Please do not ring a Brigade Member 

directly.  Doing so will only result in a 

delayed response from the Brigade. 

     Fire permits are still required, and 

although other areas and brigades have 

been quite busy, we have been lucky so 

far with very few small incidents in the 

area, though that could change quite 

quickly.   

     To get a permit you should contact one 

of the Fire Permit Officers, Richard 

Calvert on 6239 9412, Barry Heather on 

6239 9564, Brett Arnold on 6239 9259 or 

Glenn Palmer on 6239 9346. 

     The TFS has released an updated 

version of its DVD ―Bushfire Prepare-Act

-Survive‖.  The brigade has some copies 

available by calling 6239 9564, or a copy 

can be obtained through the TFS website 

www.fire.tas.gov.au or by calling them 

6230 8600  

     Thank you to everyone for supporting 

our fund raising Supplementary Number 

draw each week.  Thanks also to the 

South Arm Store for continuing to sell the 

numbers for us. 

     Glynis Heather 

     Brigade Secretary  6239 9564 

 

Dog Walk 

It has been decided to revert to our old 

meeting place - the beach below Saltair 

Court at 8am on Saturday mornings. 

Doggie antics and humans catching up the 

weeks' news should see us at Half Moon 

Bay at 8.30am for anyone who would like 

to meet us there.  New friends, two or 

four legged are most welcome to come 

along.                       Jane 6239 9244 
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Fishing News 
 

Hey Fisho‘s ...What a 

lucky and plentiful area 

we live in!  After 

visiting France, Spain and the Netherlands 

recently it became apparent just how 

decimated the northern hemisphere sea 

stocks have become due to relentless 

commercial trawling and pollution over the 

last century. 

 

I saw some strange looking fish including 

one that looked like a cross between a 

flathead and a stargazer...I called it a 

―Flatgazer‖ or it could have been a 

―Headgazer‖  ―Flatstar‖ or a ―Headstar‖...

...”What’s for tea tonight mum?  ...” 

Headgazer and chips dear”...HAHAHA 

 

If you mentioned Tasmanian Salmon, 

Crayfish or Abalone in Europe people‘s 

eyes lit up with instant recognition and 

approval....felt like doing a Hogan and 

saying “ Now this is an Abalone” as theirs 

were like barnacles scraped off the bottom 

of a boat!... 
 

On the local scene I have been taking good 

catches of Calamari from the Opossum 

Bay Jetty, Flathead on a drift in the bay 

and off Maryanne and plenty of Australian 

Salmon off Gellibrand Point.  The salmon 

are the go and we have taken some big 

ones up to 2.5kg.  Yesterday we fished in 

calm but overcast conditions and although 

the fish weren‘t showing we landed a 

dozen good fish but be prepared to lose 

about twice as many as you hook as they 

invariably throw the hook if they leap out 

of the water because they have soft 

mouths ...and plenty of spirit.   

Interestingly we also took some arrow 

squid on the lures we trolled.  I don‘t 

think that you can go past the Halco 

Slice or Twister 30gram silvers as we 

seem to have the most strikes with 

them.  With one line weighted and 

another on the surface and trolling at 

about 4 to 5 knots you are sure to find a 

Salmon, Couta , Pike or Squid at the 

moment.  
 

Don‘t forget to bleed the Salmon with a 

deep cut behind the gills as soon as you 

get them aboard.  Cooking them is a 

snap.  My favourite way is to scale and 

fillet them skin on, 

put the fillet skin 

down on foil with 

a bit of salt and 

lemon, then wrap it 

up and cook it in a 

very hot oven for 5 

to 10 minutes 

depending on 

size.   Everbody at 

the dinner table 

will be saying “ 

Yes Yes Yes!”  or if 

you lash out with a 

bit of Dijon 

mustard they 

will probably 

say” Oui Oui 

Oui!”... 

 

Until next 

edition ―Tight 

lines‖  

 

Darryl 

Howlin     

New 

Community 

Group to be 

formed to help 

locals in need 
 

Instigated by 

Members of the 

RSL & Community 

Club and South 

Arm RSL Sub-

Branch, a new 

community group is 

being proposed to help out locals who find 

themselves in need of assistance, financial 

or other. 
 

The committee will be independent of the 

two RSL groups but funds are likely to be 

administered by the Sub-Branch and 

various fund-raising events held 

throughout the year. 
 

The group is still in very early stages of 

planning and welcomes anyone who would 

like to be part of the committee or involved 

in any way. Please contact Tony Sproule at 

the Club on 6239 9171 for information. 

 

Cremorne Playgroup 
 

2010 was a great start to the Cremorne 

Playgroup and we are looking forward to 

2011 being just as much fun  Thanks again 

also to all the local businesses and 

individuals for their donations and support 

including Tritech, PMM Real Estate, the 

Cremorne Store and SAPRA, plus all the 

local handy men for their work. Last but 

not least thanks to all the mums, dads and 

kids for such fun. 

ROBERT GOYNE 

NOW WITH FALL REAL ESTATE 
 After 25 years as a Real Estate consultant,  I  know  the  

importance of local knowledge and how to promote the  

benefits of ―Paradise Peninsula‖.    I have helped many  

hundreds of residents of the area buy, sell, rent or stay and 

am freely available for queries and questions about Real  

Estate matters or local services. I continue to do this as a 

sales consultant for Fall Real Estate. 

If you need any services call 62487666, mobile 0458653553 

or any Fall office.  

4 Howrah Road, Howrah. 
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 Cremorne Community 

Group 
Help shape your 

community! 
 

The Cremorne 

Community Group invites you to 

join us for a public meeting at the 

Cremorne Bowls Club at 7.30pm on 

Monday, 21st March to determine 

the future direction of the Group. 

 

Should you wish to get in touch 

prior to the meeting or wish to 

receive information by email see the 

contact details below. 

 

We look forward to your input. 

 

Vicki Pearce  Convenor, 

CCG,  

(0418 992 891 or 

vicki_pearce@hotmail.com ) 

 

Brian Bennett Secretary, CCG  

(0417 444 389) 

 

 

 

Flu Clinic at South Arm 

Community Pharmacy 
 

‗flu season is almost upon us again…  
  
As a service to the community, South 

Arm Community Pharmacy is attempting 

to coordinate ‘flu vaccine clinics in 

March and April.  We hope to have a 

doctor or nurse immuniser available on 

three separate days. 
 

The make-up of this year‘s vaccine is the same as last year – yes it also contains swine flu. 

This does not mean if you had an injection last year you don‘t need one this year.  The 

vaccine only lasts for 12 months and you MUST BE IMMUNISED EVERY YEAR to 

maintain protection.  If you aren‘t sure whether you should have a ‗flu vaccine come and 

talk to us. 
 

The specific dates and times of the Clinics are yet to be confirmed but we will keep you 

informed as arrangements are made.   

Tasmanian Horse Rescue and 

Rehabilitaion Organisation 

(THRRO) 
 

Open Day and Market 

Sunday 6th March 2011,   9am-3pm 

  Cnr Honeywood Drive, Sandford 
 

    Meet THRRO horses 

 Demos, info sessions, market stalls 

  New and 2nd hand horse gear 

  Horse feed and supplements 

  BBQ, raffle and more …. 
 

Bookings and enquiries 

   0457 147 428 ~ thrro1@yahoo.com.au 
  $15 non-members ~ $10 THRRO members 

 

 

Pipe Clay Coast care Group 
 

Many thanks to all the group for their 

weeding, revegetation and beach 

monitoring efforts in 2010. In particular 

thanks to the local residents who agreed to 

maintain plants outside their houses which 

replace trees that were removed by Aurora 

around two years ago. 
 

Further thanks to all who have added 

comment to the Community Foreshore 

Management Plan. Many actions were 

identified by the consultants ‗Inspiring 

Place‘ for the Clarence Council. The draft 

plan is now with council for comment and 

will be finalised this year. 
 

The group is also in full swing with serious 

weed control with contractors having been 

employed through our Landcare grant to 

remove Weeds of 

National Significance 

which are boneseed, 

blackberry and serrated 

tussock in the Cremorne 

area. Soon to be 

undertaken is African 

boxthorn up on the cliff 

reserve near Calverts 

Hill through funding 

gained from the 

Council. 
 

We will be back in full 

swing with an opening 

BBQ in February/

March 

 

Jodie,  6237 0720 
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Sewing classes 
Jenny J  6248 9125 Fax: 6248 9372 

Email:  jennysewingroom@dodo.com.au 
 

Simon Says  

Lawns and Gardens 
Clean up, maintenance, pruning, waste 

removal & whipper snipping,  

Pensioner rates apply,  

free quotes available 

0439 314 246 or 6239 9315 
 

Taxi 
Support your local taxi   

based in Delphis Drive above Cremorne. 

Home-city-airport 

Will also meet at airport. 

Bookings only.  7 days. 

Bob  0408 887 389 
 

The Yardarm 
property maintenance 

More than mowing!  

Regular maintenance, pruning, painting, 

garbage, brush cutting, gutters, weeding, 

yard cleanups. 

Ph Daryl 0438 316 099 

email email@theyardarm.com.au 
 

Website 
Think Tasmania 

...promoting all things Tasmanian! 
www.think-tasmania.com 

Contact Tania to have your business included 

email - tania@think-tasmania.com 

phone - 0407 790 642 
 

THRRO 
Tas.  Horse Rescue and Rehabilitation Org. 

Please help this voluntary organization 

With donations, sponsorship, foster 

homes,  or volunteering. 

Ph 0457 147 428 

www.thrro.webs.com 
 

Weight Loss Program 
Lose up to 15kg FAST! 

 Our clients never feel hungry 

 Results guaranteed 

 Feel energized and revitalised 

 Personal success coach 

FREE sample pack, try before you buy!!! 

Call Kylee now 0386 712 822 
 

Yoga  

at Clifton Beach Surf Club. 

Early morning and evening classes. 

All enquiries Lee Cody 0417 319 046 

 

Water Delivery 
‘Rapid Water’ 

7 days—all hours 

0432 307 297 

Glenn Holmes 
 

Wizz-Away Trash Saks 
No more weekend trips to the tip 

Vince and Jenny 

6248 8078 or 0457 295 288 

All for Dogs 
Dog walking and dog massage. 

Phone Avalon on 0438 528 954 or visit 

www.allfordogs.com.au  

for an obligation free meeting  
 

 

Auto Towing &  

Windscreen Repairs 
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, car 

detailing.  Free wreck removal 

Anthony 0412 110 992 
 

 

Bibs and Bobs 
Odd jobs.  Lawn mowing & edge trim-

ming, pine barking, weeding, rubbish re-

moval, general property maintenance 

free quotes, pensioner discounts 

Phone Mat 0428 972 815. 
 

 

Bush Flower Remedies 
Reiki, Iridology, Bush flower remedies 

Jennifer Watson  6239 9002 

 

Carpentry, plastering, tiling 
Tony White 

0419 399 481 
 

 

Counselling 
Adolescent, adult, family and couples. 

Registered Psychologist  

Helen Middleton, Opossum Bay 

 0407 790 234 
 

Digital TV Antenna 
and Set Top Boxes, TV and Telephone 

outlets 

Free quotes  Lewis Mitchelmore 

6248 6655 or 0419 990 959 
 

Electrical and Heat Pumps 
Richard Pohl Lic C1717 

0419 899 100 
 

Family History Research 
 Happy to discuss your family history  

research interests.   \ 

 Please e-mail with your request to  

ancestralressertas@bigpond.com  or  

FAX to 03 6248 8528 or 

jdu85255@bigpond.net.au  
 

 

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come to 

you or  wherever your family is happy, to 

get the individual, fun and beautiful  

family photographs you want.  Discuss 

your ideas with me. Kate  0427 561 565 
 

 

Fencing Decks and Pergolas 
Accredited Builder, specialising in decks, 

pergolas and individualised 

residential fencing. 

Ph 0400532491  www.fdap.com.au 

‘Celebration by Ceremony’ 
Kaye Wilkinson-Green 

Civil Celebrant—Sandford 

For  Meaningful Rites of Passage 

Mob 0438 336 049 

Email: kaywilkgreen@bigpond.com 
 

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, 

vow renewals, funerals and memorials. 

Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations 

South Arm   0438 392 614 or 
lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au  

 

Companion Feeds and Needs 
Horses, dogs, rabbits, chickens 

All pet needs 

companionfeedsneeds@netspace.net.au 
 

Flute, Sax, Clarinet Lessons 
Available from Gordon Yemm  

(ex Principal Flute TSO) 

Beginners and advanced players 

All styles of music 

Blessington St.  Ph 6239 9261 
 

Fresh Fish 
 Delivered to your door 

Fortnightly on Wednesdays 

     Call Sharon on:0459373743  
 

Grief Support Group  
Support meeting, 1st Friday of the 

month.  Social Lunch 3rd Friday of the 

month.  Enquiries to Clarence Plains 

Community Health Centre  6214 6035 
 

Holistic Counselling  
 I am a qualified holistic counsellor  

completing further studies.  I am looking 

for clients to provide confidential and 

supportive counselling.  To make an  

appointment ring Wajan on 0449 950 475. 
 

Painter and Decorator 
Dave Goodard 

Painter, Decorator,  Sand blasting 

Ph: 0447 836 294 
 

Plasterer 
New homes, renovations, and small jobs.    

Ian 6239 9830 
 

Qualified Landscaper 
References available 

Develop new gardens or  rejuvenate es-

tablished ones, no job too big or too small   

-   Free quotes 

Phone Steve 6239 9050  

or 0408 000 645 
ABN 265 672 36241 

 

Scrapbooking Classes 
Clifton Beach area 

Guidance, assistance, some supplies. 

Mon morning and/or Sat. 

Bring a friend or small group, beginners  

most welcome.  Karen 6248 8879 

Email:  kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au 

Local Services 

Keep an eye out for the beautiful Red Flowering Gums that are just coming into 

flower now … imagine how our ‗Avenue‘ will look in a few years! 

mailto:email@theyardarm.com.au
http://www.think-tasmania.com
mailto:tania@think-tasmania.com
http://www.allfordogs.com.au
mailto:ancestralressertas@bigpond.com
mailto:jdu85255@bigpond.net.au
www.fdap.com.au
mailto:lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au


Bible Discussion 
First meeting of 2011—18 Feb 

10.30am Friday 

At Jane Beavan‘s   Ph:  6239 9244 
 

7 pm Monday evenings 

 Non denominational Bible discussion  

 Enq Paul & Wendy Fenton 6239 9234 
 

Bridge 
7.30pm Tuesday Ph: Noela 6239 9172 
 

Cards 
Monday 4-6pm, Rummikub, Canasta 

etc.  Meadows Place, Opossum Bay. 

Enq:  Barbara 6239 9897 
 

Church Events 

Gardening, St Barnabas 
First Monday of each month—9.30am 

Enq:  Jane 6239 9244 

         Church Services 
St Barnabas, South Arm 

Every Sunday at 5pm 

Children‘s program first Sunday 

Meal following, 1st and 3rd Sunday 

St Martins, Sandford 

Every Sunday at 8am 

St Matthews, Rokeby 

   Every Sunday at 10am 

Rob 6248 8455 or Jane 6239 9244 
 

Coastcare 
Mortimer Bay 

         First Sun in month—9.30-11.30 

        Enq:  Ph Leanne 0408 498 468 

Opossum Bay 

        Last Sun in month—10am to 12 

        Feb 27—meet at gate to Arm End 

 to clean up MaryAnne Bay  

        Mar 27—meet at Opossum Bay  

        Richard 6239 9739 

Pipeclay 

Meets 10am every 3rd Sunday 

In park opposite shop in Cremorne 

Ph: Rachel Viney 0439 373 383 

South Arm 

      February‘s meet will be deferred to 

 join Clean Up Aust. Day 7 Mar 

 10am in front of the RSL. 

      3rd Sun in month in front of The  

 Bungalow 10am—midday 

         Rae 6239 9342 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton) 

           email info@wildcaredeslacs.org 

Craft Group 
12.30—3pm.   

2nd, 4th & 5th  Tue of the month   

Calverton Hall    $2 session. 

Enq Leslie Gore 6239 9321 
 

Cremorne Bowls Club 
Thursday  (Barefoot Bowls) 

6.00 pm with a break for barbeque at 

7.00pm 

Team or individual entries welcome. 

Phone 62489856 after 4.30 

or contact glennbrem@netspace.net.au 
 

Dog and Owner Walk 
8am Sat—on beach below Saltair Crt 

8.30 approx at Half Moon Bay    

Ph: Jane 6239 9244 
 

Fire Brigade 
7.30pm 2nd Tuesday  South Arm Fire 

Station.  Fire Captain 6239 9412 
 

 

Garden Club 
Meeting 1st Monday after Market 

Enq.  Dot 6239 9190  Rae 6239 9342 

 

Gardening 

A few locals get together to weed at 

Opossum Bay Park.   

9-10am on Tuesday morning. 

Enq:  Dick 6239 9739 Rae 6239 9342 
 

 

Indoor Bowls 
Are on again at Calverton Hall on a 

Monday from 1.30pm to 3.00pm. ALL 

WELCOME just come along.  Not 

played bowls before?  We will teach 

you.                                 Sue 6239 9237 
 

 

Karate 
We do not have classes during the 

school holidays. 

At Calverton Hall 

Ph: Kathy 6239 9022 
 

 

Market 

9.30-1pm 1st Sunday of the month 

at the South Arm RSL. 

Book site and/or table on: 

 6239 9171 after 3pm daily.  
Enq:  phone Pam on 6248 9852. 

 

Peninsula Sustainability  

Network 
Interested in networking around  

sustainability issues on the Peninsula? 

Contact   Phil – 6239 9893  

phil@deakin.edu.au 
 

Playgroup—Cremorne 

Reopen  Mon 21 Feb 9.30—11.30.   

$2 session—bring piece of fruit  

At the Cremorne Bowls Club     

Jeni 6248 9975 & Jodie 6237 0720 
 

SAPRA Committee Mtg 

7.30pm 1st Tuesday in the month at the 

Church Hall  Page 2 for com‘tee  
 

Soup and Sandwich 

Back again on 21st February 

3rd Mon in month—midday 

Calverton Hall        $6 per person 
 

South Arm RSL Sub-Branch 
4pm on the 2nd Thursday at the RSL. 

Ph:  Colin Bird 0407 585 408 

Email:  southarmrsla@netspace.net.au  
 

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club      
Great meals most nights, bottleshop and 

two bars.  Visitors welcome to enjoy 

these facilities.   6239 9171 
 

Tai Chi 
Fri 3.30-4.30 at Calverton Hall 

Enq:   Phone Marigold 6239 9541 
 

Zumba 
7.30pm  

Mon nights Calverton Hall and  

Weds nights Sandford Hall.   

Enq:  Vicki, 0419 155 578  
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REGULAR  EVENTS 

 Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm 

Nov   96.6mm   

Dec   35.6mm  33mm  44mm 

Year of 2010  378mm±  501.7mm  471.5mm  389.5mm 

Jan 2011   45mm   57.6mm   66mm   54 mm 

 Geir Hurlen Rødven Karen Wheeler Morrie Larkins Noela Foxcroft 

Rainfall 

For Sale 
Registered trailer for sale in Opossum Bay.  

6x4 steel frame, spare wheel & lights, but 

needs work (wood sides & base need 

repairs). Is towable.  

Best offer over $150.  

(h) 6239 9240 (m) 0427 999 240  

 

Give Away  
New Canon 40  black ink  cartridge.    
Phone 6239 9172 
 

LOST  

Plain Silver Bracelet. between the 

Pharmacy and Gen. Store South Arm  

on 20 Dec.   Reward Ph: 6239 9237 

 

mailto:glennbrem@netspace.net.au
mailto:phil@deakin.edu.au
mailto:penny.bird@gmail.com

